
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS & TRANSPORTATION REPORT

Date: March 17, 2025
 To: Board of Education
From:  Jeff Stauder

BUILDINGS/GROUNDS

Facilities Committee
The next meeting is April 22 at 3:30 PM in the boardroom.   

Junior High Awning
I have mentioned this project before, it will be part of this year’s maintenance grant. I do not 
have any pricing at this time, but I will have it before the meeting to present.

Demo Update
After approval of Triple A Asbestos proposals the abatement of Washington school will begin on 
March 18th. This should take about three weeks. They will then move on to Lincoln. Once the 
asbestos has been removed we will move closer to the demolition. The plan is to open bids on 
April 22nd and bring them to the board for approval. There will be more information on this in 
the Superintendent report and I can help with any questions when it is presented.

High School Locks
We currently have four locks that are not working, they still lock, just not properly. These four 
were found to be defective and the company is replacing them. They should be installed in the 
next week or so. I also wanted to let you know that the new locks have a 10 year warranty.

School Auction
The auction at Washington school is complete. The auction brought in $58,198.00. The District 
received $40,238.60. The remaining amount went to commission and a $500 advertising fee. 
Lincoln school is online now and will run through April 6th.

PES Update
Once again we are still dealing with a few issues at PES. The biggest being the range hood in the 
kitchen. I was told it was fixed and working properly. I went and looked at it and it does not 
seem to be fixed yet. The new motor has been installed and works properly. I have Ryan with 
Poettker getting someone to come down and talk to me about this. I asked to make sure I know 
when they will be here so they can explain it to me. The Library leak has been fixed. The 
magnetic holders will be fixed next week. I hope to have this resolved by the end of the month.




